
Timber  Cove  Best  Western
under new ownership
By Kathryn Reed

The Best Western at Timber Cove changed hands this week and a
new restaurant on the pier is open.

Bob Maloff, who died a year ago, had left the South Lake Tahoe
hotel, including the pier that juts far into Lake Tahoe, to
his estate. Urbana Holdings based in Georgia is now the owner.

Hotel General Manager Peter Evenhuis told Lake Tahoe News no
changes will be made to the hotel in the immediate future.

Pulled  pork  sliders  at
Bistro on the Pier in South
Lake Tahoe are filling, but
not the best. Photo/LTN

However, Urbana Holdings is likely to make some substantial
changes to the property based on the company’s description on
its website: “Urbana’s mission is to acquire, develop and
operate investment caliber real estate projects and redevelop
and renovate projects with the potential to become investment
caliber.  Targeted  investments  include  office,  multi-family,
hotel and mixed-use projects. Urbana emphasizes the renovation
and  redevelopment  of  real  estate  properties  that  are  not
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typically the focus of institutional or local entrepreneurial
buyers.  Once  Urbana  has  completed  the  development  or
redevelopment process, the projects are better suited for a
more  passive  investor  such  as  a  pension  fund,  REIT  or
insurance  company.”

Evenhuis invited Lake Tahoe News to dine at Bistro on the Pier
this week knowing this reporter is a vegetarian. (The dining
was on LTN’s expense.)

When the waitress was asked what the chef would fix for a
vegetarian, she asked, “Do you eat chicken?”

The Caesar salad ($8) was swimming in dressing; the pulled
pork  sliders  ($9)  were  drenched  in  barbecue  sauce.  The
quantities of both, though, were ample – making the price
reasonable.

Sue said, “That’s the worst menu I’ve ever seen.”

Three salads are on the menu and four entrees. The beer and
wine choices are limited, though there is a full bar.

One couple came in, looked at the menu, saw that it in no way
resembled Blue Water Bistro – the independent restaurant the
estate shutdown to open this one – and left.

While no one could mess with the view of Lake Tahoe from this
location, especially on a warm night with not a ripple on the
water, it’s not enough to get Lake Tahoe News to return to
this bistro.

No sign on Highway 50 or the pier lets people know the bistro
exists.

Evenhuis said the old Mama’s Red Tomato restaurant that had
been out front and that is now used to serve hotel guests
breakfast is likely to become a café for the public. He didn’t
say when. However, a waiter on Wednesday night told other
patrons a restaurant will open in that spot in two weeks.



 

 

 


